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The Quilting Bee  

Presidentõs Message 
 
 What a wonderful time we had at 
the first quilt show in two years! 
So many beautiful quilts from our 
members, and lots of shopping! 
Thanks to all of you who 
volunteered to make this show a 
huge success. Big hats off to Randa 
and her crew!  Thanks to all of you 
for entering your lovely quilts and a 
congrats if you won a ribbon!  I 
loved looking at all of them! 
Anxiously anticipating cooler fall 
weather and a wonderful 
September program! See you in a 
few weeks! 
 
Happy Quilting! 
Debbie Hood 

Cactus Rose   
Fall 2021 Away Retreat  
Stephenville, TX! 

 
Good News!!  
There is room for YOU!!! 

 

We currently have a few openings.  
If interested, please contact  

Sherry or Judy as soon as possible!  

/ƻƳƛƴƎ {ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мпΗ  
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!ƴƴŜǧŜ tƭƻƎ ōŜƎŀƴ ǎŜǿƛƴƎ 
ŜŀǊƭȅΦ Lƴ мффтΣ ǎƘŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ŀ 
ǉǳƛƭǝƴƎ ƎǊƻǳǇ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŦƻŎǳǎ ƻƴ 
ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ŀƴǝǉǳŜ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ 
ǊŜǇǊƻŘǳŎǝƻƴ ŦŀōǊƛŎǎΦ !ƴƴŜǧŜ 
ƭƻǾŜǎ ǇƘƻǘƻƎǊŀǇƘȅΣ ƎŀǊŘŜƴƛƴƎΣ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎΣ 
ŀƴǝǉǳƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŀǘŎƘƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ƎǊŀƴŘƪƛŘǎΦ {ƘŜ ƭƛǾŜǎ 
ƛƴ ¢ŜȄŀǎ ǿƛǘƘ ƘŜǊ ƘǳǎōŀƴŘΣ WƛƳΦ  
 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊ мр ς ²hwY{Iht  
aŀŎƘƛƴŜ /ǳǊǾŜŘ tƛŜŎƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ¦ǝƭƛǘȅ vǳƛƭǝƴƎ  

 
DǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ŀǊŜ ƛƴ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǘǊŜŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΣ 
ƎŜǩƴƎ ǘǿƻ ǿƻǊƪǎƘƻǇǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛŎŜ ƻŦ ƻƴŜΣ 
ǘǿƛŎŜ ǘƘŜ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǳǎǳŀƭ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎ ǇǊƛŎŜΗ 
/ƻƳŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎΗ 
aŀŎƘƛƴŜ /ǳǊǾŜŘ tƛŜŎƛƴƎ {ǳǇǇƭȅ [ƛǎǘ  
¦ǝƭƛǘȅ vǳƛƭǝƴƎ {ǳǇǇƭȅ [ƛǎǘ  

Pat Owens  
Maria Freitag  
Cindy Worman  
Dora Loughan  
Judy Liston  
Pamela Bland  
Rhonda Scott  
Claudine Geisel  
Lea Bailey  

Charlotte Cronkhite  
Karen Harrivel  

/ƻƳƛƴƎ ǘƻ vDh! hŎǘƻōŜǊ мнΣ 
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aƻŘŜǊƴ ¢ǊƛŀƴƎƭŜ vǳƛƭǘǎ 

https://qgoa.org/Files/NEW%20Curved%20Piecing%20by%20Machine%20Class%20Supply%20list.pdf?x94917
https://qgoa.org/Files/Utility%20Quilting%20Supply%20List.indd.pdf?x94917


NORTH TEXAS QUILT 

FESTIVAL  
 
 
Dear QGOA 
members, 
 

We had a fabulous quilt festival! I 
hope you all got to go. Many of our 
members received ribbons and a 
surprise pink envelope! The 
competition was pretty s̄tiff°.  
Thanks to all who volunteered! 
Thanks to all who made miniatures, 
and thanks to all who made items 
for the guild booth! Every one of 
you made this a great festival!  
A more complete report will be 
available next month.  
Randa Dillon  
NTQF Guild Representative 

DǳƛƭŘΩǎ .ƻƻǘƘ ŀǘ vǳƛƭǘ {Ƙƻǿ 

! .LD ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ǿƘƻ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƳŀƪŜ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛƭŘΩǎ 

ōƻƻǘƘ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ ǉǳƛƭǘ ǎƘƻǿΗΗ {ƻ Ƴŀƴȅ 

ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǿŀȅΦ ¢ƘƛǊǘȅ Ǉƭǳǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƳŀŘŜ 

ƛǘŜƳǎ ǘƻ ǎŜƭƭΦ ¢Ŝƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƳŜǘ ǘƻ ǎŜǿ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ 

ƳƻƴǘƘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ п ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ǇǊƛŎŜŘ ƛǘŜƳǎΦ ¢ƘƛǊǘȅ Ǉƭǳǎ 

ƭŀŘƛŜǎ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ǎŜǘǳǇ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻǘƘΣ ǿƻǊƪŜŘ ƛǘΣ ŀƴŘ 

ŘƛǎƳŀƴǘƭŜŘ ƛǘΦ LǘΩǎ ŀ ōƛƎ ƧƻōΣ ōǳǘ L ǘƘƛƴƪ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ Ŏŀƴ ǎŀȅ ƛǘ 

ǿŀǎ ŀ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΗ ²Ŝ ǎƻƭŘ ϷнΣпфф ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻǘƘ ŀƴŘ 

ƎǳƛƭŘ ǇǊŜǎŀƭŜΣ Ϸмлл ǿƻǊǘƘ ǘ-ǎƘƛǊǘǎΣ о ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇǎΣ ŀƴŘ 

Ϸнсс ǿƻǊǘƘ ǊŀƉŜ ǝŎƪŜǘǎΦ L ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ 

ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘΦ  

{ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǎƘƻǳǘ ƻǳǘ ǘƻ YŀǘƘȅ IŜǎǘŜǊ ǿƘƻ Ƙŀǎ ƳŜƴǘƻǊŜŘ ƳŜ 

ŀƴŘ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ƳŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƛƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǳǘǎ ǘƻ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ōƻƻǘƘΦ 

{ƘŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ŀƳŀȊƛƴƎΣ ŎǊŜŀǝǾŜΣ 

ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘΣ ǎƪƛƭƭŦǳƭ ƭŀŘȅΗ  !ƎŀƛƴΣ 

ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ ŀƭƭΦ  

[Ŝŀ .ŀƛƭŜȅ  

.ƻƻǘƘ {ŀƭŜ Ϫ hŎǘƻōŜǊ aŜŜǝƴƎ 

!ǘ ǘƘŜ hŎǘƻōŜǊ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ǿŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ 

ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘǎ ƭŜƊƻǾŜǊ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ōƻƻǘƘ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ 

ŘƛǎŎƻǳƴǘŜŘ ǇǊƛŎŜΦ ¢ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ƴŜŀǘ ƛǘŜƳǎ 

ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƳŀƪŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ 

ǎǘƻŎƪƛƴƎ ǎǘǳũŜǊǎΦ ¢Ƙŀǘ ƴƛƎƘǘΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƳŀŘŜ ƛǘŜƳǎ 

ŀƴŘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜƳ ōŀŎƪΣ ȅƻǳ Ƴŀȅ ǊŜǘǊƛŜǾŜ 

ǘƘŜƳΦ  ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳ ŀƭƭΗΗ   [Ŝŀ .ŀƛƭŜȅ  



2021 NTQF  
2ND PLACE 
WINNER! 

 

T̄idal 
Transitions"  

(85" X 85") 
 

Donation Quilt 
 
 
 

 
A Storm at Sea quilt was pieced by Kim 
Olmedo, Sharon Ligon, Debbie Panton, and 
quilted by Pat Madrid. It placed SECOND at 
our 2021 NTQF in the Groups Quilt Pieced!! 
Thank you ladies for creating this beautiful 
quilt! 
 
Tickets are still available online at this link or 
via mail by sending a check to QGOA at PO 
Box 13232, Arlington, TX 76094. Tickets are 
$1 each, or 6 for $5. 
Members are asked to purchase $20 for a 
pack of 24 tickets. 
The drawing will be held December 14, 
2021, you need not be present to win.  
Please try to sell your tickets to friends and 
family and buy more! 
Our charity this year is Open Arms Health 
Clinic. 
 

 NOVEL QUILTERS   
Readers, Dreamers and Book Lovers in 

general:    

First, a warm welcome to 

our newest Quilt Guild of  

Arlington (QGOA) 

members! We have a book 

group that meets monthly 

during lunch to talk about 

our latest book (details 

below). Everyone is invited. 

In fact, we encourage you to attend so you can 

meet & get to know us and make some great 

friends.  

Our Guild Book Group is currently reading a 

fascinating story, Mrs Lincoln's Dressmaker/ It's 

a story based on a real person, Elizabeth Hobbs 

Keckley,  born a slave. A gifted seamstress, she 

earned her freedom by the skill of  her needle, 

and won the friendship of  First Lady Mary 

Todd Lincoln by her devotion. 

A sweeping historical novel, Mrs. Lincolnõs 

Dressmaker illuminates the extraordinary 

relationship the two women shared, beginning 

in the hallowed halls of  the White House during 

the trials of  the Civil War and enduring almost, 

but not quite, to the end of Mrs. Lincolnõs days. 

Member Debbie Panton contributes a wealth of  

info on the history of  textiles and quilts to the 

group. She had the opportunity to study 

firsthand some of  the dresses made by Ms 

Keckley and will share her observations this 

month. 

We meet on the 1st Tuesday of  each month at 

Chicken Salad Chick in the Highlands at 1:30/ 

You can order lunch if  you like, 'cause we talk 

while we eat, share and laugh! 

Question?  Call Christine Weiss (817 680 0680)   

Ebook available on Amazon  

THE FIRST TUESDAY EVERY MONTH  

Next meet up Sept 7th    

1:30 PM Chicken Salad Chick 

Arlington Highlands  

 

²ŜƭŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ǉǳƛƭǘȅ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΗ  

tƭŜŀǎŜ Ƨƻƛƴ ǳǎ ŀǘ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǉǳƛƭǘ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǳǎ ŀƭƭ ōŜǧŜǊΗΗ 

[ƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǎŜŜƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭƭ ǎƻƻƴΗ 
5Ŝƴƴƛǎ /ǊƻƴƪƛǘŜ 

[ƛƴŘŀ CǊŜȅ 

{ƘŀǊŀ Iƛƭƭ-{ŎƘŜƛōƴŜǊ 

Cƭƻǎǎȅ [ƻƻǇ 

!ƭƛŎŜ !ƴƴŀ  {ƻōŜƭ  

https://qgoa.org/product/donation-quilt-raffle-tickets/


zÙÎĆĀÓ zÀġĥĖÓÀĴ zÙĲˍ 
fĥĖ ëĆĚġ æĆĖ zÙēġÙÿÌÙĖ ʵʵ íĚ
ZÙÀ +ÀíúÙĴ ÀĀÓ æĆĖ fÎġĆÌÙĖ ʽ

zÀĖÀë _ĥąĆĸ 
 

µÙ ÀĖÙ Ěġíúú íĀ ĀÙÙÓ Ćæ ëĆĚġĚ æĆĖ ġëÙ
zÙÎĆĀÓ zÀġĥĖÓÀĴ zÙĲ æĆĖ ġëÙ ĚĥÌĚÙĕĥÙĀġ
ÿĆĀġëĚˍ `Ćġ ÿĥÎë ġĆ ÓĆˋ ÎëÙÎ÷ ĀÀÿÙĚ
ġëÀġ ÀĖÙ ĆĀ »ĆĆÿ ÀĀÓ ÓĖÀĲ æĆĖ ÓĆĆĖ

ēĖíĸÙĚˍ 
súÙÀĚÙ öĆíĀ ĥĚ ıíÀ »ff_ æĆĖ zÙÎĆĀÓ

zÀġĥĖÓÀĴ zÙĲ ʵʴÀÿ-ʶēÿ 
2ĆĆĖ ēĖíĸÙĚˋ ĚëĆĲ ÀĀÓ ġÙúúˋ 
ÀĀÓ úĆġĚ Ćæ ÎëÀġġÙĖˍ 

2021 Military Quilt Project 
 

Hey did you see?  
I have labels for your Military Quilts?   

Please see me at the guild meeting for a 
label for your quilt or send me a note and I®ll 
mail you one. 
My how fast the summer has gone! I don®t 
usually get a lot of sewing done in the 
summertime. Guess it®s time to pick up the 
needle and thread as thoughts turn to fall. 
Just a reminder I will be collecting quilts for 
this years military quilt donation thru the 
November meeting. 
If you are a Ĝnisher, I have 2 sets of blocks 
from 2019 when I did the block kits. 
If you would like to work on one of these or 
need some fabric for a donation quilt give 
me a call. 
Size Requirement:  55 x 65 to 72 x 90, 

ideal size  55 x 65 
If you have made a top and are unable to 
quilt it, we have a few wonderful longarm 
quilters that will help with a few. 
Many hands make light work. 
Cindy Bergman 

SafeHaven September 2021 
 
  Thank you for your generous donations! 
We collected almost 500 items last month 
including 186 pairs of underwear! My car 
was full! This month I thought it would be 
school supplies but that is not on the 
immediate needs list. Maybe they get 
donations of school supplies from the many 
companies who donate those. We are 
collecting leggings and t-shirts, all sizes. I 
noticed there were leggings for sale at the 
dollar store for $5. Flip flops and underwear 
were still on the list too. Of course, toiletries 
are always welcome. 
  Congratulations to all the quilt show 
participants. There were some beautiful 
pieces there!! 
Thanks again!  Cynthia Berend 

.[h/Y t!w¢¸ΗΗΗ 
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƘƻ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴ ŀ 
tǊŜǎƛŘŜƴǘϥǎ .ƭƻŎƪǎΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘŀǊƭƛƴƎΗ  LŦ ȅƻǳ 
ƘŀǾŜƴϥǘ ƳŀŘŜ ƻƴŜ ȅŜǘΣ ƻǊ ƛŦ ȅƻǳϥŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƳŀƪŜ ŀ 
ŦŜǿ ƳƻǊŜΣ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǎǇŜŎǘŀŎǳƭŀǊΗ  ²Ŝ ŎƻǳƭŘ 
ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǳǎŜ ƳƻǊŜΦ  5ŜōǊŀ IƻƻŘ ǇƛŎƪŜŘ ƻǳǘ ŀ ŎǳǘŜ 
ǇŀǧŜǊƴ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Ϧ¢ƛƴȅ IƻǳǎŜǎϦΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ǳǎŜ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭ ŀƴŘ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ŬƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǧŜǊƴ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ  
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΣ YŀȅƭŜŜƴ CŀǊǊƛƴƎǘƻƴ 
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For: QGOA Members 
When: October 21, 22, 23  

Thursday, Friday, 9:00 AM ² 6:00 PM   
            Saturday, 9:00 AM ² 4:00 PM 
Where: Lamar Baptist Church,  

 1000 W Lamar Blvd, Arlington, 
TX 76012 

Cost: $50 per person 
Fees must be paid with registration  

 
 

https://qgoa.org/block-party/


Dear Ones: Project Linus is not yet back to 
normal, meeting monthly. Currently we are 
meeting every other month starting in 
September. Normally we meet from 9:30 to 
2ish at Westminster Presbyterian Church 
7001 Trail Lake Drive, Ft. Worth. Just spoke 
with one of our coordinators and 
September will not be a regular meeting, 
just another drive by and drop off 
donations, still a little leery of the virus to 
meet in person. So for now check with me 
about meeting in person. In July we met and 
had Trades Day where we take donated items 
to make Linus blankets. We didn®t meet in 
August, and will do the drop off in 
September. And that is the latest. Please 
continue to make your quilts/blankets 
because the kids are still in need.  
  
Linus would like to thank some of our 
blanketeers:  The Polka dot Princess-Nancy 
Spell, the fleece fairy-Janice Mowery, the Kit 
fairy-Jolene Mershon, the quilting Queen-
Phyllis Borton, Debbie Hood, Lana Ogden, 
Ella Rushing, Tammy Reidy, Elaine Grasher, 
Randa Dillon, Pat Owens, Susan FitzGerald, 
Cindy Bergman, Cynthia Berend, Julie at 
Quilt Among Friends. Montie Green, Carole 
Armstrong, Sarah MuČoz, Barb Cain, 
Elizabeth Carr, Joyce Clark, Patricia 
Eckstrom, Gabriel Eckstrom, Eliza and 
Brooklyn Muzzi, Kayleen Farrington, Judy 
O®Polka, and anonymous. Please attach your 
name to your donation in order for Linus to 
thank you.  
  
Again the sizes are 44 X 40 for smaller kids 
and 44 X 64 for bigger kids. Thanks for all 
your interest and hard work. Check out the 
websites for Project Linus and Quiltmaker 
magazine/Project Linus for patterns.  
Thanks so much! Elizabeth 

{ƴƻǿōŀƭƭ 9ȄǇǊŜǎǎ ǎǳǇǇƭƛŜǎ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ ƻŦ ŎƻƳŦƻǊǘ ŦƻǊ 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƻŦ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎ ƎǊƻǳǇΦ {ƴƻǿōŀƭƭ ƛǎ ŀƴ 
ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǘƘŀǘ ƘŀǾŜ ƭƻǎǘ ŀ 
ǇŀǊŜƴǘ ǘƻ ŀŎǝǾŜ Řǳǘȅ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ¦{ aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅΦ 9ǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊ 
ǘƘŜǎŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǘƻ ŀ Ƨƻȅƻǳǎ ŦŜǿ Řŀȅǎ ƻŦ ǳǧŜǊ 
ǘƘǊƛƭƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŜƴƧƻȅƳŜƴǘΦ aƻǎǘ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘƭȅΣ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ 
ƻƴƭȅ ƻƴŜ ŀƳƻƴƎ Ƴŀƴȅ ǎǳũŜǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀŦŜ ǎƛǘǳŀǝƻƴΦ 
!ƭƭ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƪƛŘǎ Ŏŀƴ ƛŘŜƴǝŦȅ ǿƛǘƘ ƻƴŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ǊŀǘƘŜǊ 
ǘƘŀƴ ōŜƛƴƎ ŀƭƻƴŜΦ  
  
!ōƻǳǘ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎ ŀƎƻ ŀŎǘƻǊ DŀǊȅ {ƛƴƛǎŜ ƧƻƛƴŜŘ ǘƘŜ 
ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƎǊƻǳǇ ŦƻǊ {ƴƻǿōŀƭƭΣ ǎƻ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘǎ 
ŀǊŜ ƅƻǿƴ ŀƭƭ ŜȄǇŜƴǎŜ ǇŀƛŘ ǘƻ CƭƻǊƛŘŀ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƘƻǘŜƭ 
ǎǘŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŀǘ CƭƻǊƛŘŀ Ƙŀǎ ǘƻ 
ƻũŜǊΦ Lƴ ǇǊŜǾƛƻǳǎ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŎŀƳŜ ǘƻ 5C²Φ !ƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ 
ŜȄŎƛǘŜƳŜƴǘ ŀǎ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ ōǊŜŀƪ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜŀƭƛǘȅΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀ 
ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜ ŦƻǊ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ [ƛƴǳǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ 
ŜũƻǊǘΦ  
  
{ƴƻǿōŀƭƭ ŀǎƪǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ǉǳƛƭǘǎκōƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ 
ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƴƻǘ ƘŀǾŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ ƅŀƎ όǘƘŜȅ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀ ƅŀƎ 
ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭύΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ƻƊŜƴ ōƛƎ ƪƛŘǎ ǎƻ 
ŀ ƭŀǊƎŜ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘ ƛǎ ǇǊŜŦŜǊǊŜŘΦ ¢ƘŜǎŜ ƪƛŘǎ ŀǊŜ ŦƻƴŘ ƻŦ 
ǎǳǇŜǊ ƘŜǊƻŜǎΣ ƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅκŀǊƳŜŘ ŦƻǊŎŜǎ ǘƘŜƳŜŘ 
ōƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ ǎǳŎƘ ŀǎ bŀǾȅΣ !ǊƳȅ ŜǘŎΦΣ !ƴƛƳŜ ǘƘŜƳŜǎΣ 
9ǎǇƻǊǘ ƎŀƳŜ ǘƘŜƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻŦ ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ŎŀǊǘƻƻƴ ŀƴŘ 
5ƛǎƴŜȅ ǘƘŜƳŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ōǊƛƎƘǘΣ ŎƘŜŜǊȅ ŎƻƭƻǊǎΦ 
[ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ {ǝǘŎƘŜǊǎ ƳŀŘŜ ŀ ƳǳƭǝǘǳŘŜ ƻŦ 
ǎǘǊƛƴƎ ǉǳƛƭǘǎ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎŀƭƭȅ ŦƻǊ {ƴƻǿōŀƭƭ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
ǳǎŜŘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƘŀƴƪǎ ǘƻ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ 
bŀƴŎȅ {ǇŜƭƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘƛǎ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǳǎ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴΦ 
  
¢Ƙƛǎ ŜǾŜƴǘ ƻŎŎǳǊǎ ŜǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊ ŀǘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǝƳŜ 
όŘŜŀŘƭƛƴŜ- ŜŀǊƭȅ hŎǘƻōŜǊύΦ {ƻ ƪŜŜǇ ƛƴ ƳƛƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŜũƻǊǘ ƛǎ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ ŜǾŜǊȅ ȅŜŀǊΦ hǳǊ ōƭŀƴƪŜǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ 
ŀƳǳǎŜƳŜƴǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƪƛŘǎ ƎŜǘ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅ ŀǊŜ ŀ ƳŜǊŜ 
ǘƻƪŜƴ ƻŦ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŀŎǊƛŬŎŜΦ  
¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘΦ  
9ƭƛȊŀōŜǘƘ /ƻƻǇŜǊΣ [ƛƴǳǎ wŜǇΦ  



.Ŝǎǘ ƻŦ {Ƙƻǿ 
ά/ƘŜŘŘŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ aŜ ŀƴŘ {ǳŜέ 

/ŀǊƻƭȅƴ .ƻǿŘŜƴ 

{ƘŜƛƭŀ tŀǊǊȅ   άCƭƻǊŀƭ {ȅƳǇƘƻƴȅ Іоέ  
IƻƴƻǊŀōƭŜ aŜƴǝƻƴ  
5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΩǎ /ƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜ  

нлнл {Ƙƻǿ ¢ƘŜƳŜ - {ƛƴƎ ¸ƻǳǊ {ƻƴƎ ƛƴ CŀōǊƛŎ  

WƻƭŜƴŜ aŜǊǎƘƻƴ ά [ŀǎǘ .ƭƻƻƳǎ ƻŦ {ǳƳƳŜǊέ   
WǳŘƎŜΩǎ /ƘƻƛŎŜ Іо  !b5 нƴŘ tƭŀŎŜ  ¢ǿƻ-tŜǊǎƻƴ !ǇǇƭƛǉǳŞ  

Congratulations to all our  
QGOA  

2021 NTQF  
RIBBON WINNERS!  


